
November traffic deaths in Clackamas, Multnomah and Washington counties*

Rochelle H. Davis, 64, driving, I-205, West Linn, Clackamas, 11/1
Ryan Edward Bloomster, 22, driving , S. Springwater Rd., south of Carver, Clackamas, 11/1
Sean A. Kehr, 43, scooter, SE 72nd Ave., Portland, Multnomah, 11/1
Tyler James Soultaire, 29, walking, SW Farmington Rd. & SW 153rd., Washington, 11/5
Andres Mendez, 30, walking, N Columbia Blvd. & N Kerby, Portland, Multnomah, 11/6
Richard Martin Wiitanen, 82, walking, 4100 Blk Glen Terrace, West Linn, Clackamas, 11/7
Martin V. Cumpton, 64, driving , Clackamas Hwy. (Hwy 224), Clackamas, 11/10
Jaime Andres Navarro,  34, driving , NE 238th Dr., Troutdale, Multnomah, 11/12
Miriam D. Morales-Luna, 42, driving, NE Airport Way & NE Mason St., Portland, Multnomah, 11/13
Tammera A. Whisman, 51, motorized scooter/walking, Tualatin Valley Hwy (Baseline), Cornelius, Washington, 11/19
Cedric D. Willis, 42, driving , NE Airport Way, Portland, Multnomah, 11/20
Delfino Palacios Navarro, 54, driving , Hwy 213, near Mulino, Clackamas, 11/27
David Hadlock, 32, and Evan Hadlock, 31, driving, SW Barbur Blvd., Portland, Multnomah , 11/28
Andrea J. Doering, 46, driving , NE 13th & Lombard, Portland, Multnomah, 11/28
Unidentified, driving , N Marine Dr. & N Leadbetter, Portland, Multnomah, 11/30

*Traffic deaths as of 11/26/24 ODOT initial 
fatal crash report, and police and news 
reports –information is preliminary and 
subject to change. May include names not 
included in the previous months report.

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
There were 16 traffic deaths reported in November, 6 more than the previous month. 
For November 2024:
There were a total of 16 fatalities in November, 6 more than the previous month. From our recent Safety Analysis, we often see spikes in November, potentially due to the time change.
There were:
11 Driving
3 Pedestrians
2 motorized scooters
 
One of these fatalities was on East County roads, James Adres Navarro on Nov 12.  
This crash was reported to be a single vehicle rollover at the "Welcome to Wood Village" sign, and the driver possibly did not use a seat belt.

We want to take time to acknowledge the people who have lost their lives on our roads.
Each person had family, friends, neighbors, co-workers.
We want to take a moment to recognize the loss of these lives, and keep them in our
hearts and minds as we move forward to create safe roads for everyone in our
community
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